

Our ref Enquiries Phone Email

WE5-1#05; E1726459 Emma Dickinson (08) 6552 1541 emma.dickinson@dlgsc.wa.gov.au

Mr Carl Askew
Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley
PO Box 614
KUNUNURRA WA 6743

Dear Mr Askew

## **MINIMUM PAYMENTS 2017/18**

I refer to the Shire's original application dated 16 June 2017 requesting approval to impose minimum rates in the 'GRV Other Vacant' category.

I advise that, under delegated authority from the Minister for Local Government and in accordance with section 6.35(5) of the *Local Government Act 1995*, I have approved the minimum rates as proposed in the Shire's application for the below category:

Category of Rating	Minimum payment
GRV Other Vacant	\$1,112.00

The approval is valid for the 2017/18 financial year.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Emma Dickinson at the Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries on (08) 6552 1541 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:emma.dickinson@dlgsc.wa.gov.au">emma.dickinson@dlgsc.wa.gov.au</a>.

Yours sincerely

Michael Connolly

Deputy Director General, Regulation

7 July 2017